

28 September, 2022

Dear Parents and Parent Liaisons,

RE: New Primary Staff Term 4

I trust all families experienced a relaxing holiday and our students have had the opportunity to get some fresh air and fun over the break.

I want to take this opportunity to introduce two new staff members joining our community for Term 4.

Erin Longuet

Erin will be teaching 6A full time this term. Erin is an experienced teacher with vast experience across Primary and Secondary schools in the independent sector. Erin's email contact is elo@ags.vic.edu.au.

Please see a self-introduction from Erin below;

I am really looking forward to working with the Year 6 children, especially as next term will be their last term of primary education before transitioning to secondary school. I come to Alphington Grammar with a background predominately teaching in the secondary school environment but have had experience within the primary sector. Previously, I taught at the year 3-12 Colmont School in Kilmore as an English and Humanities teacher for the lower and upper secondary levels and I was also Head of Year 8. I love working with middle school students as I believe these are crucial years in a child's development where the framework for successful learning outcomes can be developed.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me via email.

Cate Mowat

Please note that Melissa Mabilia will no longer join the Year 2 teaching team. I have the pleasure of introducing Cate Mowat to Alphington Grammar families.

Cate will be teaching 2A this term. Cate's teaching days will be Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday after recess. Cate has over 38 years of teaching experience spanning government and independent schools. Cate's email contact is cmo@ags.vic.edu.au.

Please see a self-introduction from Cate below:

I have been a teacher in both State and Government schools across all year levels. I especially have a strong passion for the well- being of all students, allowing them to be happy and to achieve their best at school. Music and sport are my interests and I love to play my violin and to sing and dance with my students.

I am really looking forward to teaching Year 2A in Term 4 and joining the Alphington Grammar Community.

Yours Sincerely,

Luke Barnewall

Acting Head of Primary

2. Barewall.

